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City plans Extraordinary Election following resignation of 
East ward Councillor Chamonix Terblanche

The City of Cockburn has confirmed receipt of a letter of resignation from East ward Cr 
Chamonix Terblanche, effective 6 April 2022.
 
Dr Terblanche was on a Council-approved leave of absence granted from 9 February 
2022 and due to expire on 18 July 2022. Her current term as a City of Cockburn 
Elected Member was due to expire in October 2023.  

The City is now in discussions with the Western Australian Electoral Commission about 
options to fill the vacancy via an Extraordinary Election likely to be held in the next two 
to four months. 

City of Cockburn CEO Tony Brun said discussions with Mayor Logan Howlett would 
determine a satisfactory date for the election. 

Dr Terblanche was voted onto Cockburn Council in 2015 and again in 2019. 

Mayor Howlett thanked Dr Terblanche for her service to the community over the past 
seven years. 

He encouraged City ratepayers with a desire to represent the City’s East ward suburbs 
of Atwell, Aubin Grove, Banjup, Hammond Park, Jandakot, Leeming, Success and 
Treeby to consider nominating for the vacancy. 
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